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28 - AgVenture at SJC Delta College Farm 
in Manteca (see pg 3) 
APRIL 
1 - SJ County Fair exhibit reg. begins 
15 - All Scholarship applications are due!  
22 - Linden Ag Boosters Farm to Fork, 
Teri Samuel at 209.401.2608 for tickets 
26 - SJ CWA meeting, 5:30 at SJFB, 3290 
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1 -SJ County Fair exhibit reg. closes 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11:30-1:00 at Cabral Ag Center, 2101 E 
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20 - Linden Cherry Festival Car Show  
JUN 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8-17 - AgFest 2023 at San Joaquin

M O N T H L Y  N E W S L E T T E R

HOORAH, SPRING IS HERE!
Welcome to the Leadership Message from a Home Gardener. If you enjoy eating 
home grown food and herbs, like using your hands, have a bit of time, then growing 
your own produce can be fun and easy. What a great way to include kids and 
grandkids with agriculture. There is nothing more satisfying than picking your own 
food or herbs from even in the smallest spaces. I enjoy the fruits and vegetables 
from my garden and hope to tempt you to give it a go. 
Deciding on what to grow depends on a few factors; size of growing area, sunlight, 
available time as well as plant selection. One suggestion, plant what you like to eat 
or cook the most. If you love salads, possibly try a cherry tomato plant and some 
lettuce or spinach. If you value fresh herbs maybe try basil, thyme or rosemary for 
your favorite dishes. 
If you are crunched for space or just don’t want to have a large garden, then 
container gardening is a great solution. Containers can be a five-gallon bucket from 
previously planted trees or food grade five-gallon buckets. Try to steer away from 
any container that may have been used for paint or other solvents, you are going to 
eat the food that grows in them, so less chemicals the better. If you don’t have room 
for a large container, then decorate your patio with potted fresh herbs. There are 
many products on the market that are made specifically for container gardeners that 
are lightweight and come in all shapes and sizes. When filling containers with soil, 
look for the container variety soils to provide a more lightweight solution.  

(continued on next page)
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Leadership Message, cont.

Our next meeting is on Wednesday, April 26 at 5:30pm at San Joaquin Farm 
Bureau office at 3290 N Ad Art Rd, Stockton. All members are welcome, call your 
area director if you have any questions. Contact Krista McCoon at 209.402.5734 
for more information. Potluck theme is “Think Spring”

April Meeting - April 26, 2023 

** Editor’s note: This issue’s Message is provided by Area Director for Escalon, 
Tracy and Farmington, Kim Valverde from RE/MAX Grupe Gold. Get growing!

Red, White & Blue  This Fair is for… You!

Leslie Avansino, SJ County Fair Exhibits Coordinator, is asking local businesses, 
organizations and individuals to partner with the Fair as a sponsor. Please go to 
www.SanJoaquinFair.com to find your level of support. Use this website to enter 
your jams, quilts, baked goods, etc. beginning April 1 to May 1. 
First Annual Motorcycle Show on June 2, register by May 1. 
First Annual Farm Equipment & Tractor Show on June 3, register by May 1.  
First Annual Truck Show on June 4, register by May 1.  
It is like the County Fair you remember from before! But, first you need to sign 
up! Make this Fair Comeback BIG!!!  
Contact Leslie at 209.609.4789 or exhibits@sanjoaquinfair.com today!

Sunlight is another important factor in growing. Choose a sunny windowsill or 
south-facing patio. Six to eight hours of sunlight is what most vegetable and 
herbs need to thrive. Choose a spot that gets plenty of direct sunlight 
throughout the day. If you are limited on sunlight, consider planting carrots, 
beets or radishes; they are more forgiving from less sunlight than others. 
In a small space like raised beds or container gardening, it’s important to make 
sure your plants are getting enough water and nutrients. Water them thoroughly 
but they do not like soggy soil. Food is another vital element in healthy plants. 
Most nurseries can assist you with the proper plant food. My personal favorite is 
FoxFarm. 
Plant selection is truly important, select compact varieties. The nurseries are 
stocked full of choices right now, so don’t delay. Potatoes are simply some of the 
easiest plants to grow. For example, find a five-gallon container, place four inches 
of rich soil at the bottom of the bucket, place two of your starter potatoes, cover 
the remaining six to eight inches of soil, water, and cover with a mulch, such as 
straw or dried leaves to keep the soil evenly moist on top. Water twice weekly 
and wait for the plants to poke out from the soil. Once the green part of the 
potato plant starts to wither, you can start to harvest some early potatoes. Salad 
greens are another easy crop to grow in a container and you can start them early 
in spring and harvest them for months. 
So, if I’ve interested you, start small, plant things that you really like to eat. Find 
the right container size for you, sunny location, and remember to water. What 
better way to connect with what makes your meals more personal, tasty, and 
interesting since you grew it. Promotes healthy outdoor exercise and enjoyment. 
This is your chance to truly be a part of Farm to Fork. It’s also one of the best 
ways to connect children and spark their interest to where their food comes 
from, by having them be a part of growing it. It always seems to taste better 
when you grow it yourself! If you are eager for more information on container/
raised bed gardening, check online on sites like YouTube or just search google for 
any related subjects. Happy Harvest!


Kim Valverde 
RE/MAX Grupe Gold
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Sending Sunshine


Our deepest condolences to family and friends of San 
Joaquin Chapter Charter Member, Helen Burke. 
Helen helped out in so many ways over the years.


Best wishes for a speedy recovery to Joyce La Rossa. 
We’re thinking of you, Joyce!


Get well wishes to Les Warren, Connie’s husband. 
He is recovering from surgery. Get well soon, Les!


Send Sunshine to Suzanne Longstreth

Membership 
Edele Norman	 (see Treasurer listing) 

Education/Scholarship 
Karen Cultrera	 	 209.982.4945 

	 	       cultrera1@aol.com

Sunshine  
Suzanne Longstreth 	 209.838.2892 

                     growerschoicesuz@aol.com

Webs ites 

sanjoaquincwa.com.  (Check this out!) 
cawomen4ag.com

learnaboutag.org

agleaders.org

sjcagventure.com Field Trips

sjcagventure.com Presentations

Memorial Scholarships are awarded to the 
children and grandchildren of SJ CWA 
members. This scholarship is funded 
through generous donations. Contact Karen 
Cultrera at 209.982.4945 for more 
information. 

         *** SJ CWA email ***

SanJoaquinCWA@gmail.com
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Kathie Rivara 		   209.298.9032 	
	 	  kathierivara@gmail.com


Mailer 
Lynne Armanino	               	209.931.3471


Contributors

Writers & Contributors in this issue: 
Kim Valverde, Lynn Miller, Krista McCoon, 
Edele Norman


Publishing

The San Joaquin Sounding is published 
monthly by the San Joaquin Chapter of 
California Women for Agriculture.


AgVenture: Can you help? 

Tracy: Tuesday, March 28 at SJC Delta College Farm 
Note Date and Location Change! 

Contact Krista McCoon at 209.402.5734 or sjcagventure@yahoo.com

Legislative Tours coming this Spring!

Legislators’ Tours locations and dates are firming up and are showcasing the 
beauty and benefits of San Joaquin County’s agriculture industry. 

Do you know someone in city government that you think would benefit from 
seeing agricultural industry up close? Do you have an agricultural business that 
would make an interesting tour stop? Please let Suzanne know, it may work out 
in one of these five tours slated for this spring.

Suzanne Longstreth and Terry Paoletti have set dates for March 29, April 12, May 
17, May 31 and June 7. These are invitation only events. If you would like to 
attend a tour, if there is room, get your name on the list with Suzanne 
(209.838.2892) or Terry (209.481.2791).

Memorial Scholarship News

Spring Luncheon in May

Memorial Scholarship Applications are due April 15th. Applications are 
available to graduating high school seniors who are a son, daughter, grandchild, 
or niece/nephew of a current CWA member. Any major field of study can apply. 
Call Karen Cultrera 209.982.4945 right away for an application.

Please save the date

Wednesday, May 17, 2023


SJ CWA’s Spring Luncheon and Chapter Meeting is on Wednesday, May 17th 
from 11:30am to 1:00pm. It will be at the Robert J Cabral Agricultural Center at 
2101 E Earhart in Stockton. Watch your mailbox this month for your invitation, 
follow directions to RSVP for this event.

May Statewide Meeting is May 7-8

The next SWM will be in Sacramento and the focus is on legislators and 
legislative matters that impact agriculture concerns. Stay tuned!
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Water, Water, Everywhere in March, 2023

Paradise Cut Bypass 
Photos:  Goff Photography   Summary: Lynn Miller 
 

Paradise Cut is a bypass for flood control in high water 
years located near the confluence to Old River and San 
Joaquin River. It is approximately one mile from the 
community of River Islands, a planned community on a 
4,900-acre site in the Sacramento-San Joaquin River 
Delta in Lathrop. 
As of this writing (3/25/2023) the San Joaquin River at the 
Mossdale Bridge on I-5 is at Monitor Stage 20.4 ft and is 
expected to hold that level through the next week or 
two. Flood Stage at Mossdale for the San Joaquin River is 
28.5 ft.

Monitoring the San Joaquin River 
Photo:  Lynn Miller 
 
Notice the level indicated on March 17, 2023, still well below the 
1997 level but definitely a cause for concern.

Local Farmers Assessing Losses 
Photo: Edele Norman


San Joaquin County farmers are keeping records of damages 
and losses due to winter storms. 



DONOR MEMBERS

 

CWA activities are made possible, in part, through the generous donations of our Donor Members. 

Donor Members as of March 26, 2023.


Double Diamond Level ($1,000+)

^^Roberts-Union Farm Center 

 
Diamond Level ($501+$999)
Chiappe Farms, Inc. 
Danamark Walnuts 
Mary Jo Focha 
^^Mid Valley Agricultural Services 
Pacific Southwest Irrigation

 

Platinum Level ($251-$500)

John & Lynne Armanino 
Bank of Stockton

Susie Calhoun & Troy Bowers 
Merry & Darrell Carter

Beth & Mark Diemunsch

John Dondero Farms, Inc. 
R & J Dondero, Inc. 
Michael Granlees Landscape 
Lagorio Brothers Inc

Henry & Angie Long

Precissi Flying Service 
Sanguinetti Ranch 
^^San Joaquin Farm Bureau 
Waterloo Orchards, Inc. 
Zylstra Auto & Hardware 
 

Gold Level ($151-$250)

Marit Arana 
Big Valley Tractor

Bobcat Central 
Peter Boysen Realty 
Dana Bracco 

Brocchini Farms 
James Chinchiolo Ranch, Inc. 
Hannah Cooley

Cathy Eilers 
Escalon Feed & Supply

The Fruit Bowl 
John & Roxann Fugazi 
Erna Murphy 
Nola Orchards 
Bill & Rogene Reynolds 
**Mamie Starr

Tanaka Farms, Inc. 
Tim & Arlene Weststeyn 

Silver Level ($100-150)

Leslie Avansino

E & J Barosso 
**Jon & Christine Brandstad 
^^Cal Chef Foods, LLC

Camera Brothers

^^Clean Planet, Inc.

Diana Connolly

Dave & Karen Cultrera 
^^Matt & Kim Cultrera 
Steve & Teri Cultrera

JoAnn & Angelo Cuneo

A & A Dasso Farms, Inc. 
Mary Dodds 
Lorene & Eddy Freggiaro 
Dave’s Nuts 
Joe Gotelli & Sons

JMR Ranch 
Eileen Kuil 
Kuil Brothers, Inc.


Lagorio Properties 
Liebelt Vineyards 
Lodi Farming, Inc. 
**Judy Lowder 
Martin Farms

Elisa & Deon McDaniel 
J. Milano Co., Inc. 
Mohr-Fry Ranches 
**In Honor of Jeanette Moore 
A.L. Powell Companies, Inc.

Carol & John Regusci 
Rossi Ranch 
**Josephine Sambado 
Jeannette Sanguinetti

John & Marie Schallberger 
Nancy Slatten

**Anna Solari

Stokes Farms

Tanaka Land Co.

Larry Togninali Farms

Marilyn Togninali

^^Travaille & Phippen, Inc. 
Kim Valverde - Re/Max Grupe Gold 
Angie & Loren Vana

^^Vander Meulen, Inc.

^^John & Susan Vander Schaaf Dairy 
Gayle Watkins


** denotes NEW Donor Member

^^ denotes in-kind members 

Memorial Scholarship Fund Donation

In the Name of:_________________________________________________________ 

Mail Acknowledgement Card to:_________________________________________ 

Address:________________________________________________________________ 

Donor’s Name:__________________________________________________________ 

Address:________________________________________________________________ 

How do you wish the card signed:________________________________________ 

Date:__________________________________   Amount: $_____________________ 

Tribute/Occasion:_______________________________________________________

A tribute gift is a special way to 
honor or remember a loved one. 
Upon receipt of your contribution, 
an acknowledgement card will be 
sent to the person designated stating 
that a donation has been received.  
When you honor the memory of a 
loved one, you help further the 
education of SJ CWA members’ 
children and grandchildren.  
Please send to: SJ CWA 
PO Box 31334 
Stockton CA 95213

Editor’s note: Please text, call or email 
me if you would like your listing 
changed. We appreciate your support, 
it’s the least we can do!

(Contact info on page 3)



UPCOMING EVENTS
MARCH 
28 - AgVenture SJC Delta College Farm  (This is a volunteer opportunity, see pg. 3) 
APRIL 
1 - SJ County Fair exhibit sign-ups open at www.SanJoaquinFair.com  
15 - Scholarship Applications are due! 
22 - Linden Ag Boosters Farm to Fork, contact Teri Samuel at 209.401.2608 
26 - SJ CWA meeting at 5:30pm at San Joaquin Farm Bureau, 3290 N Ad Art Rd, 
Stockton 
MAY 
1 - SJ County Fair exhibit sign-ups close at www.SanJoaquinFair.com 
17 - SJ CWA Spring Luncheon and Chapter Meeting, 11:30-1:00 at Cabral Ag 
Center, 2101 E Earhart Ave. Stockton (see pg. 3) 
20 - 33rd Annual Linden Cherry Festival Car Show, contact Dave Frison 
209.456.2999 
JUNE 
2-4 - San Joaquin County Fair 
8-17 - AgFest

California  Women for  Agriculture

P.O. Box 31334

Stockton,  CA   95213

Time-Dated Material

NON PROFIT ORG

US POSTAGE  

PAID PERMIT NO. 422

STOCKTON, CA

Current Resident or

http://www.SanJoaquinFair.com
http://www.SanJoaquinFair.com

	Inside this Issue
	Welcome to the Leadership Message from a Home Gardener. If you enjoy eating home grown food and herbs, like using your hands, have a bit of time, then growing your own produce can be fun and easy. What a great way to include kids and grandkids with agriculture. There is nothing more satisfying than picking your own food or herbs from even in the smallest spaces. I enjoy the fruits and vegetables from my garden and hope to tempt you to give it a go. Deciding on what to grow depends on a few factors; size of growing area, sunlight, available time as well as plant selection. One suggestion, plant what you like to eat or cook the most. If you love salads, possibly try a cherry tomato plant and some lettuce or spinach. If you value fresh herbs maybe try basil, thyme or rosemary for your favorite dishes. If you are crunched for space or just don’t want to have a large garden, then container gardening is a great solution. Containers can be a five-gallon bucket from previously planted trees or food grade five-gallon buckets. Try to steer away from any container that may have been used for paint or other solvents, you are going to eat the food that grows in them, so less chemicals the better. If you don’t have room for a large container, then decorate your patio with potted fresh herbs. There are many products on the market that are made specifically for container gardeners that are lightweight and come in all shapes and sizes. When filling containers with soil, look for the container variety soils to provide a more lightweight solution.       (continued on next page)
	CWA BOARD
	Sunlight is another important factor in growing. Choose a sunny windowsill or south-facing patio. Six to eight hours of sunlight is what most vegetable and herbs need to thrive. Choose a spot that gets plenty of direct sunlight throughout the day. If you are limited on sunlight, consider planting carrots, beets or radishes; they are more forgiving from less sunlight than others. In a small space like raised beds or container gardening, it’s important to make sure your plants are getting enough water and nutrients. Water them thoroughly but they do not like soggy soil. Food is another vital element in healthy plants. Most nurseries can assist you with the proper plant food. My personal favorite is FoxFarm. Plant selection is truly important, select compact varieties. The nurseries are stocked full of choices right now, so don’t delay. Potatoes are simply some of the easiest plants to grow. For example, find a five-gallon container, place four inches of rich soil at the bottom of the bucket, place two of your starter potatoes, cover the remaining six to eight inches of soil, water, and cover with a mulch, such as straw or dried leaves to keep the soil evenly moist on top. Water twice weekly and wait for the plants to poke out from the soil. Once the green part of the potato plant starts to wither, you can start to harvest some early potatoes. Salad greens are another easy crop to grow in a container and you can start them early in spring and harvest them for months. So, if I’ve interested you, start small, plant things that you really like to eat. Find the right container size for you, sunny location, and remember to water. What better way to connect with what makes your meals more personal, tasty, and interesting since you grew it. Promotes healthy outdoor exercise and enjoyment. This is your chance to truly be a part of Farm to Fork. It’s also one of the best ways to connect children and spark their interest to where their food comes from, by having them be a part of growing it. It always seems to taste better when you grow it yourself! If you are eager for more information on container/raised bed gardening, check online on sites like YouTube or just search google for any related subjects. Happy Harvest!
	Kim Valverde RE/MAX Grupe Gold
	Calling All Members
	Sounding Staff
	Sending Sunshine
	Paradise Cut Bypass Photos:  Goff Photography   Summary: Lynn Miller Paradise Cut is a bypass for flood control in high water years located near the confluence to Old River and San Joaquin River. It is approximately one mile from the community of River Islands, a planned community on a 4,900-acre site in the Sacramento-San Joaquin River Delta in Lathrop. As of this writing (3/25/2023) the San Joaquin River at the Mossdale Bridge on I-5 is at Monitor Stage 20.4 ft and is expected to hold that level through the next week or two. Flood Stage at Mossdale for the San Joaquin River is 28.5 ft.
	On June 24th, Marit Arana and I represented our chapter at the Leadership and Empowerment Meeting in Alameda aboard the USS Hornet. Twelve of the nineteen chapters were represented at this meeting with members of all ages learning how to better communicate our message with others via social media.
	The meeting began with Andrew Skidmore (immediate past California FFA State President) of the Atwater area talking about his generation, late teens/early twenty-year olds, and how they like to communicate. His presentation had the headings of Identify the Social Media platforms to use, find the Influencers who might share your information in order to attract a wider audience and Invest your time in this platform. Andrew prefers Snapchat because it is instant, picture based and you can control the input. He emphasized creating an experience to give your Influencers something worth sharing.
	Our next speakers were Danny Royer, Vice President of Technology of Bowles Farming Company and Daniel Sabzehzar, CEO and co-founder of MarCom Strategies about Social Media in 21st Century Agriculture. They are strategizing on different Social Media platforms, mainly their own website, Facebook, Instagram and Twitter.  Their objectives are to Drive Awareness (get to know about Bowles Farming), Build Affinity (know what Bowles Farming is about) and Boost Advocacy (advocating for agriculture). While a website is a place where one could have total control over messaging, it is important to pay attention to Persona (who we are), Tone (how we sound), Language (what we say) and Purpose (why we say it).
	Francis Dillard is the Director of Marketing and Global Brand Lead for Driscoll’s, the large berry marketing firm.  She spoke about Storytelling in the Digital Age. She explained that we should be able to explain why we are unique and why people should care in one simple sentence. All communication should flow back up into supporting this higher level purpose. She thought that our own website (www.cawomen4ag.com) is the most important place for people to learn about us on the internet, even more than social media amplification. On social media, she said Facebook Live could be an interesting use of the site. She uses Instagram for recipes and she talked about #hashtag topics. When Driscoll’s receives comments on their social media, they try to comment within 24 hours, whether it is as simple as a smiley face emoji or a full comment, it drives users to feel a part of the site when they are recognized.
	MARCH 28 - AgVenture SJC Delta College Farm  (This is a volunteer opportunity, see pg. 3) APRIL 1 - SJ County Fair exhibit sign-ups open at www.SanJoaquinFair.com  15 - Scholarship Applications are due! 22 - Linden Ag Boosters Farm to Fork, contact Teri Samuel at 209.401.2608 26 - SJ CWA meeting at 5:30pm at San Joaquin Farm Bureau, 3290 N Ad Art Rd, Stockton MAY 1 - SJ County Fair exhibit sign-ups close at www.SanJoaquinFair.com 17 - SJ CWA Spring Luncheon and Chapter Meeting, 11:30-1:00 at Cabral Ag Center, 2101 E Earhart Ave. Stockton (see pg. 3) 20 - 33rd Annual Linden Cherry Festival Car Show, contact Dave Frison 209.456.2999 JUNE 2-4 - San Joaquin County Fair 8-17 - AgFest

